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Summer 2017 

 

 

A big welcome back to the wonderful world of iconz4girlz for 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

A special welcome to the i-girlz family to the new Unit at St Albans 

Baptist in Christchurch 

 

Charmayne and I had a busy start to the year with various meetings in 

Tauranga, Auckland and Wellington. Charmayne also had a flying visit to 

Christchurch to meet and train the new leaders at the St Albans Unit.  



Charmayne and I enjoying a nice 

cup of tea at the Garden 

Reception at Government House 

on Waitangi Day  

 

 

 

Current Big Project 

We have been working on updating the Options Programme Book ready for 

printing and distribution to all Units. 

The Options Programme was set up because leaders were asking for badges 

additional to the ones already in the IFG programme. How this was 

supposed to work was that when a Unit wanted to do a badge that we didn’t 

already have, we designed it and had it made and then the Unit would send 

us the written programme outline so programme and badge could be shared 

with other Units thru the Optional Programme Book.  It seems this didn’t 

always happen and we have no written programmes to accompany the 

following badges: 

 Craftz 2 

 Easter (eas) 

 Easter (heh) 

 Father’s Day 

 Hostessing 

 Memory verses 

 Mother’s Day (extra to the 2 week programmes in the Adventure 

book) 

 Music 

 Sewing – Stitching 

 Sign Language 

 Spiritual 

 Woodwork  

 



To jog your memory the badges are depicted.  

    
 

    

  

           

 

There is also a ‘Safety Smart’ programme with no badge.  If this was a 

programme from your Unit could you let me know please so we can track 

down the badge. 

 

New leaders 

If you have new leaders who would like some 

training please let us know. One or two new 

leaders can probably be assimilated into your 

team but when most of the team is new we 

think you could possibly need some help. We 

are putting together our next road trip and 

will go where we are needed.                           Will travel for cupcakes 

 



Some Good News 

GBNZ has agreed that we can mark down the price of 

the size 14 and size 16 v necked T shirts to be the 

same as the smaller sizes.  

 

 

Shirts now $19.55 

 

Newsrap Deadline 

The deadline for contributions to the next issue of Newsrap is 01 March!  I 

am sure the editors will accept items that may be a few days late.  Let’s 

get IFG well represented in this next issue. Photos and stories to 

newsrap@girlsbrigade.org.nz  

 

 

 

Need More Bibles? 

The Girls’ Brigade Support Centre holds the supply of GB Bibles.  Contact 

Elizabeth elizabethd@girlsbrigade.org.nz with your requirements 
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Contact details 

If you have any other questions/concerns here is where you go:  

Ministry Team 

Christine Brunt (convenor)  info@iconz4girlz.org.nz 

For general inquiries 

Charmayne Johnstone rams@iconz4girlz.org.nz  

For inquiries about events/camps etc 

 

Prayer requests 

Christine Wakefield prayer@iconz4girlz.org.nz 

 

Queries about invoicing of fees 

Julia Harris accounts@iconz4girlz.org.nz  

 

Queries about Uniform and Badge Supplies 

Leanne Sickler sales@seeit.co.nz  

 

Here’s to a great year! 

Chris Brunt MNZM 

iconz4girlz Ministry Team Convenor 
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